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November 18, 2022 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC WORKSHOP 

 
FOR DISCUSSION OF DRAFT PROPOSED  

NEW RULE 69.7 – LANDFILL GAS FLARES 
 
The San Diego County Air Pollution Control District (District) invites you to participate in the following 
public workshop to provide input regarding draft proposed new Rule 69.7 – Landfill Gas Flares.  Comments 
and questions concerning this proposal may be submitted in writing before or during the workshop, which 
is scheduled as follows: 
 

DATE:    Tuesday, December 20, 2022     
TIME:    10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 
HOW TO PARTICIPATE: Register via web browser or mobile device at: 

                                              https://bit.ly/3hqt994 (Meeting ID: 851 5819 7900, Passcode: 769905) 
 
Proposed new Rule 69.7 applies to any municipal solid waste (MSW) landfill gas flare, or collection of 
landfill gas flares, that is itself a federal major stationary source of nitrogen oxides (NOx).  A federal major 
stationary source is defined as a stationary source that emits, or has the potential to emit, 25 tons per year 
or more.  The new rule is being proposed to satisfy federal Reasonably Available Control Technology 
(RACT) requirements.  Requirements in the proposed new rule are consistent with the California Air 
Resources Board Methane Emissions from MSW Landfills regulation and applicable federal regulations. 
 
In summary, the draft proposed new Rule 69.7 will specify: 
 

• A NOx emission standard of 0.06 pounds per million British thermal units (Btu) of heat input. 
• A carbon monoxide (CO) emission standard of 0.20 pounds per million Btu of heat input. 
• Operational, Monitoring, Record keeping, and Source Test requirements. 
• Test Methods and Compliance Schedule 

 
Draft Documents 
Copies of draft proposed new Rule 69.7 are available on the District's Rule Development website at 
https://bit.ly/3D0medv.  Those unable to access the document may contact Janet McCue at (858) 586-2712 
or Janet.McCue@sdapcd.org. 
 
Comment Deadline 
Comments and questions regarding draft proposed new Rule 69.7 may be made orally during the public 
workshop, or in writing before or after the workshop.  All written comments may be submitted no later than 
Tuesday, January 3, 2023. Please email all written comments directly to Angela M. Ortega at 
Angela.Ortega@sdapcd.org.  Please contact Angela M. Ortega at (858) 229-0256 with any questions. 
 
**ASSISTANCE FOR PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES  
Agendas and records are available in alternative formats upon request.  Contact Janet McCue at (858) 586-
2712 with questions or to request a disability-related accommodation including sign language 
interpretation.  To the extent reasonably possible, requests for accommodation or assistance should be 
submitted at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting so that arrangements may be made. 
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